
FAQs about the Rolando Park Elementary Joint Use Park 
 
 
Q: How will the park be funded? 
A: Phase 1, the east field, is fully funded by the SD Unified School District. The 
school  district is covering the bulk of construction costs from the Proposition Z fa-
cilities bond. 
Phase 2, the west upper field, is being developed by the City of San Diego and to 
date, June 2017, is only funded through the design concept.  There is no firm 
date yet for when Phase 2 will be fully funded for construction. 
The City of San Diego is committing to operate and maintain the new park       
facilities. 
 
Q: What hours will the park be open? 
A: The park will be open from dawn to dusk. During non-school hours, it will be 
open to the community. Any specific hours of operation will be    decided by the 
Chollas Lake Park and Recreational Council. 
Security will open and lock the area in the am/pm. 
 
Q: Will the park have lighting? 
A: No, there will not be any lighting since the park is only open during daylight 
hours. 
 
Q: Will the park have restrooms? 
A: No, there will not be any restroom facilities. 
 
Q: What kind of landscaping will the park have?  
A: The park is designed for multi-use and will be natural turf with irrigation. Some 
trees will be integrated into the design. There will also be a water fountain. 
 
Q: Will the park have baseball fields? 
A: Any backstops or baseball diamonds or fields that are developed will not be 
competition size. 
 
Q: Will the park be fenced? 
A: Yes. The tall 10 ft. fences that line the north side of Phase 1 and 2 fields will 
remain and will not be replaced. 
 
Q: Will dogs be allowed? 
A: Yes, dogs will be allowed, but not off-leash. Dog waste stations and trash cans 
will be provided at the entrance to joint-use areas.    
 
 




